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He had completely forgotten what he said before. He had said that he would eat a computer if Qiao 
Nian managed to do it. 
 
With a complicated expression on his face, he asked Gu San, “Where did Miss Qiao come from?” 
 
“Oh?” Gu San looked confused. Not having recovered from the surprise yet, he shook his head and said, 
“She doesn’t have any special background.” 
 
Luo Qing didn’t believe him and asked again, “Which high school is she attending?” 
 
Gu San’s expression became even more complicated. He looked at Luo Qing with a confused face and 
said in a faint voice, “She’s attending the First High School in Rao City.” 
 
She was attending the First High School in Rao City. 
 
The other people heard Gu San clearly. However, they found it hard to believe. 
 
Luo Qing was speechless. 
 
Gu San said, “She was going to sit for the College Entrance Examination this year, but she already has 
offers from schools through direct admission.” 
 
He couldn’t help but tell them that the school Qiao Nian was going to was actually Qing University. 
Furthermore, she was ranked first in the independent enrollment examination. 
 
Luo Qing was not very interested in listening any more. He kept thinking of Gu San’s words. Gu San had 
said that she was going to sit for the College Entrance Examination this year. 
 
Was it possible for a senior high school student who had just sat for the College Entrance Examination to 
perform better than all the elites in the technical department? 
 
What was wrong with all the young people these days? 
 
Why were they all so amazing? 
 
He tapped his head and took a deep breath. 
 
Just as he was about to speak, he heard the surprised voice of the technician beside him. “The other 
party’s system is being attacked…” 
 
Everyone leaned in towards the computer. 
 
The technician spoke in amazement. “It’s a virus.” 
 



“The other party’s data source has been cut off. The virus is destroying the other party’s computer. If 
this continues, their computer will have to be scrapped! If their computers are rendered useless, the 
chip that was inserted into the computer will also be rendered useless. Without the chip, the Ninth 
Branch database will also be safe,” explained someone standing at the side. 
 
Gu San was stunned. All he saw was the flashing numbers changing constantly on the screen. 
 
“The other party has also noticed something wrong. They’re trying to think of a way to intercept it.” 
 
Luo Qing suppressed his excitement and asked nervously, “Have they intercepted it yet?” 
 
The technician shook his head and spoke with a relaxed smile on his face. “No, the virus on our side is 
too strong. They were taken by surprise. Not to mention wiping out the copied data, the virus is also 
wiping out the programs on their computers.” 
 
“That’s amazing!” He sighed from the bottom of his heart. “I have never seen such a powerful 
technique.” 
 
Luo Qing sighed deeply and looked refreshed after hearing that the other party’s computer was being 
destroyed by the virus. They didn’t lose anything, and the stolen chip would also be scrapped. His 
shrewd eyes shone brightly. With a smile, he patted Gu San on the shoulder and said, “Where did you 
find this gem? We’re so lucky she was here today.” 
 
Gu San was still stunned. However, he did not forget to defend Qiao Nian. “Team Leader Luo, that’s not 
what you said just now.” 
 
Luo Qing touched his nose and admitted embarrassedly. “I just noticed that she was very young. I never 
expected her computer skills to be so good. You never told me she was so good.” 
 
Gu San wanted to say that he actually wanted to tell him how good she was. However, he did not know 
that Miss Qiao would be so skillful. He was panicking just now! 
 
It was a pity that he couldn’t say all these to Luo Qing now. He could only swallow his words. 
 
At this moment, doubts started to appear in his mind. 
 
Miss Qiao’s computer skills were too good. Where did she learn all these skills from? 


